LAKE RIDGE
CIVIC ASSOCIATION

COMMENT FORM
Public Meeting #1, November 20, 2014
Lake Ridge Neighlborhood Mobility Masterploasv

We'd like to hear from you! Please share your ideas and comments by writing them down here.
Additional space for your comments is provided on the back of this form.

The section of Federal Highway from the Gateway intersection (at Sunrise Boulevard) north to

13th Street is due to increase significantly in population in the next few years. Pedestrians on the

east side of Federal want to visit IHOP, Cafe Vico, Comcast, AT&T, etc., and pedestrians on the

west side of Federal may want to walk (or bike) to the beach or the Galleria mall. Furthermore,

transit users on the east side of Federal want to cross the street to access the BCT bus stop

(southbound #10 bus), and those on the west side of Federal want to cross the street to catch the

northbound #10 bus.

Currently, however, the only nearby crosswalks that could be used to accomplish these goals are the

one across Federal at 13th Street and the one across Sunrise at NE 17th Way. (Continued next page.)
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(Continued from previous page.) Most pedestrians will therefore jaywalk across six lanes of fast-moving

traffic. In the past, this has led to more than a few accidents, including some deaths.

To mitigate this dangerous situation, | recommend that a signalized, midblock pedestrian crossing

be installed across Federal, from the Audi dealership currently under construction at 1200 N Federal

Highway to the PMG Plaza (IHOP, etc.) directly across the street. To minimize the impact on

vehicular traffic, the traffic signal should turn red (after a brief yellow) only if a pedestrian presses the

appropriate button indicating a desire to cross the street. (Even then, the traffic signal needn’t turn

immediately; rather, there can be sufficient delay as necessary to facilitate the appropriate

synchronization with the traffic signals at the Gateway intersection and at 13th Street.) Thus, the

traffic signal would be green the majority of the time.

An alternative to the above recommendation could be a “full signal” along SB and NB Federal at

the PMG Plaza entrance. This would serve the same purpose as the above recommendation, and at

the same time would mitigate “vehicular conflicts” at the PMG Plaza entrance, where NB traffic is

making U-turns to head south on Federal and/or left turns into PMG Plaza, while traffic is trying to exit

PMG Plaza to go SB on Federal, with neither set of drivers knowing who has the right of way -- and

at the same time heavy, fast-moving traffic is heading south on Federal from points north. However,

if there is any doubt as to whether all the traffic signals could be appropriately synchronized so as to

avoid significant backups at the new traffic signal, then | would suggest that the less ambitious

proposal (the signalized, midblock pedestrian crossing) be implemented instead.
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